Rotary Club of Saint Simons Island
Board of Directors Meeting—January 11, 2011
11:30 a.m. at Sea Palms 
Present:  Wally Forsythe,  Bill Warren, John Matthews, Gary Schwartz, Page Faulk, Mike Muldowney, Cathey Petkash, Linda Muir, Brooke Pridmore, Chad Dixon, Craig Bolint, Chuck Cansler
Absent:  Mary Beth Wester, Stan Humphries, Myra Albert, Julian Flexer, Allen Berry, Mike Harris
Announcements by President Wally:
· Third quarter statements have been sent to the membership.
· The District has advised that our District Simplified Grant monies are being delayed because of technical difficulties. Still no word on when the funds will arrive, but we have an apology from DG Lloyd.

· The District Conference will be held at the Marriot Augusta Hotel and Suites, Augusta, GA,  5/13/11 through 5/15/11.  Reservations can be made on line at the District 6920 Web Site. 
· A Rotary Leadership Institute Conference is scheduled for Valdosta, GA on January 22, 2011. Cost of $95.00 covers all class materials, breakfast and lunch.

Discussion Topics/Action Items
· Minutes from the Dec. 7 regular Board meeting and the Dec. 14 special Board meeting were approved on a motion by Brooke Pridmore and second by Chad Dixon.                                 .
· Membership Status Report Review:  The report, showing a membership of 129 active and 6 honorary members, was approved on a motion by John Matthews and second by Gary Schwartz.
· Chad Dixon – Review of financials including Accounts/Receivable Aging Report:  Chad said our financials show a “pretty good balance,” with good cash flow.  He said a few members remain behind in their dues, but not seriously delinquent.  Chad’s report was approved on his motion, with a second by John Matthews.
· Update on those delinquent in dues payments:  As noted above, some delinquency continues.  In a related matter, President Wally reported that Mark Podlin, whose membership was terminated for nonpayment of dues, has now paid us $95.00 using PayPal. This covers both Q1 and Q2 in full. 
· Matt Kuchar was approved as an Honorary Member on a motion by Gary Schwartz and second by John Matthews.   He is sponsored by Martin Turbidy.  President Wally said Kuchar, a ranking member of the Professional Golf Association Tour, has expressed enthusiasm for his role as an honorary member of our club.
· Rotarian Brian Hart was approved for membership on a motion by Bill Warren and second by Mike Muldowney.  Brian is a transfer from Eastman Rotary, where he was a member in good standing for two years.  He received his Blue Badge from President Wally at a regular club meeting following the Board meeting.  Brian is Director of Health Care Administration, for Marsh’s Edge.
· A six-month leave of absence, effective Dec. 31/ 2010, was approved for Richard S. Graham  on a motion by Gary Schwartz and second by Mike Muldowney. His dues are current.

· Review of Director Changes for 2011/2012:  Three new members of the Board of Directors – Susan Hardwick, Bill Gussman and Bill Warren – will begin a two-year term on July 1, 2011, replacing retiring members Gary Schwartz, Mary Beth Wester and Cathey Petkash.  A fourth vacancy will be created when Director John Matthews begins serving as President Elect on July 1. The Board named Paul Pieschel to finish John Matthew’s remaining one-year term as director.  The motion was by Mike Muldowney, with a second by Gary Schwartz.
· The Board voted – on a motion by Linda Muir and second by Gary Schwartz – to provide monetary support for John Matthews to attend PET in 2011. The cost is expected to be about $600.
· Charity update:  As previously authorized, the Scholarship Fund has provided $3100 in funding for our club’s charitable giving.  (Reported by President Wally and President-Elect Mike Muldowney.)
Comments from Directors and President-Elect (time permitting)

· Linda Muir report that she has had “may positive comments” on the previous week’s program on “Baby Steps,” our club’s project in support of early childhood education.  She said the program may provide an opportunity for club members to be trained as readers for young audiences. She also identified a need for our club to better document reasons that members resign.
· John Matthews reported that more than 40 people attended the First Tuesday social gathering on Jan. 7, the largest attendance ever.
Adjourn – 12:30 p.m.

Next Meeting: Feb. 8, 2011, Green Room at Sea Palms Conference Center
Submitted by Bill Warren, Club Secretary
